

October 25, 2022 sent via email

Michael Price Senior Advisor- Generation and Transmission Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Michael.Price@oeb.ca

Dear Mr. Price:

Re: Canadian Niagara Power Inc. ("CNPI") -

2023 Transmission Revenue Requirement (EB-2022-0250)

In response to your letter of September 30, 2022 in the above-referenced matter, CNPI hereby confirms it will not be submitting a 2023 transmission revenue requirement or seeking any adjustments to the approved revenue requirement of \$4,647,201 for 2023.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any further questions.

Sincerely,

Oana Stefan Manager, Regulatory Affairs RegulatoryAffairs@FortisOntario.com